COOLUM STATE HIGH SCHOOL P&C ASSOCIATION
GENERAL MEETING
MINUTES

Date & Time: Monday, 19 November 2018, Commencing at 6.00pm

Venue: Coolum State High School — Administration Building, Common Room
Attendees: as per register

Secretariat: Nolly Griffiths

a) Welcome to members & Apologies Meeting opened 6.13pm
b) Confirmation of Minutes of the previous General Moved: Monica

Meeting Second: Suzette
c) Business arising out of the Minutes of the previous |nil

General Meeting

d) Sally Vellar — Fundraising Request Info sheet presented at meeting, Nolly spoke of the general idea. Key thing to note is that the
P&C does not donate to other agencies.

e) President Report — Nicole Sklenars Tabled
Moved: Clare
Second: Monica

f) Treasurer Report — Suzette Warnes Moved: Clare
Second: Mary

g) Canteen Report — Andrew Barry Moved: Monica
Second: Clare

h) Principal Report — Troy Ascott Thank you to the P&C Executive for turning around the financials. The trivia night, colour run,
the year 12 graduation and many other things is a fantastic effort. Thank you to Andrew with
such a great canteen sales result, doing all the catering and the extras.



i) Business Manager Report — Nolly Griffiths
- Including Canteen Renovation update

i) General Business
- The School Locker - Update
- Kokoda — Lawn Bowls Club
- P&C Fundraising Plan 2019
- Container refund
- Livelife Pharmacy

Chaplaincy

Troy showed the Facebook page and talked about the followers and the numbers of people that
are liking us. This is making a huge difference to the school community and to the school.

We are in the planning cycle now for next year, with the leadership team spending two days in
planning in week 10. We have the new building, growing the Academies, ALPHA and so much

more. We are continuing to grow and focus on our music program.

Moved: Mary
Second: Clare

Moved: Clare
Monica

The School Locker — started trading today. 1 Dec is CSHS discount day. No negative comments.
The school proposed that 13% and the 2.5% on sales of all items go to the P&C.

Kokoda fundraising until end of Term 1, 2019. Need to raise $6,500. Band will also want to fund
raise for 2020 camp.

Something to think about for 2019, eg colour run etc
Something to consider looking at for 2019.

Letter to be submitted for 2019

Clarification on the subway platters being given away at graduation night but that was not the
case, the school actually paid for the sandwiches. At the end of the night the school decided not
to waste it so at the end of the night (8.45pm) the sandwiches were given away.

Chaplaincy has provided feedback about the P&C not being able to fund the Chaplaincy program
this year due to the financial setbacks and unpaid invoices.

Chaplaincy said that there was no clarity around the financial position of the P&C.

Two good news stories:



- Chappy did a social skills program with diverse learners earlier this year and the year 12
Coolum High students embraced the diverse learners and made them feel welcome.
Chappy was very humbled and pleased with this response.

- Another story was that a young boy was anorexic and had a lot of difficulty and it was
fantastic to see him graduate.

- Chappy will hopefully be able to show these stories via video footage.

- Tue 4 December, 12pm at the school - Chappy Xmas lunch to thank everyone that has
been involved in Chaplaincy. Please come along and enjoy.

Meeting closed 7.20pm



